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A word from Mr Ward 
I’ve been thinking of two significant events that have occurred recently and how these events conveyed 
messages of caring for others, putting others before ourselves and striving to be the best no matter the 
situation we find ourselves. 
Recently we farewelled Mrs Anne Braybon after teaching at the school for 40 years. At a farewell morning tea, 
we were able to say goodbye to Anne and award her with her retirement medal. Mrs Braybon spoke about the 
changes and the challenges she has experienced in that time and the room fell silent as we listened to her 
stories and the thousands of children she cared for and educated in that time. That same day in the afternoon 
Miss Geeves and our school leaders attended the official opening of the Berrigan War Memorial Wall. It was an 
honour to be there and I know the students were humbled to attend and spoke to me at length about the 
event on the way back to Finley. Dr Brendan Nelson was the guest speaker and everyone was mesmerized with 
the accounts he shared of young Australians and the sacrifices they made often to save others. 

CoolHeads Young Driver Program 
I would like to acknowledge the wonderful work of Hilary Knight who has worked very hard over the last two 
years to try and get our students to the CoolHeads Young Driver Program in Shepparton. Hilary so much 
wanted this to be a school event and as much as we tried, it faced Covid challenges continually. The event did 
go ahead eventually but could not go ahead as a school excursion. Thank you Hilary, we hope in the future we 
can implement this into our school calender. 

P & C Support 
As we come to the end of another year I would very much like to thank our P&C and the contributions they 
made to the school in 2021:- April 2021 $10,000 Ag plot drainage,  Art department cameras Aug 2021, $1000 
Special Studies Project Nov 2021, $300 Presentation Day awards, $5000 Year 7 day excursion to Moama in 2022. 
The final meeting for the P & C will be held on the 8th December at the Federal Hotel in Berrigan. This is in line 
with sharing the meetings at all the local towns which support the high school. 

Date: Event: 

November 9 - December 3 HSC Exams 

December 14 Presentation Day – Students Only 

December 16 IBL (Interest Based Learning) Day – All Students 

December 16 Last Day of Term 4 – All Students 

December 17 Last Day Term 4 - Staff 

February 1 Year 7, 11 & 12 Students return to school 

February 2 All students return to school 

    25th November 2021 | Finley High School 
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Year 10 Work Experience 
Mrs Jenny Philpot has managed to get the majority of our year 10 students off to work experience. This has 
again been a difficult task with vaccination, Covid and time being her challenges. From all accounts the 
students are thoroughly enjoying this experience with some already offered future work and school based 
traineeships. 

Media Event with the Ag Department 
We recently received a visit from Carly Marriott and Sophie Baldwin from Southern Riverina Irrigators who are 
doing a feature in the magazine they are producing called Food for Thought. They were interested in the 
school’s Agriculture program, the students that do Agriculture and the school show team. They interviewed 
Mrs O’Leary, Mr Webb and myself as well as many of our students to gain their views and perspectives of 
Agriculture. They were very impressed with the students and how happy they were. They were amazed by the 
support we receive from our community, which is not restricted to the boundaries of our shires. They were also 
surprised by our facilities and our stock. We look forward to this feature article coming out in the new year. 

Driver Awareness Day in Deniliquin. 
Working with Jenny Fellows from Fellows Bulk transport we were finally able to 
join this wonderful program involving, Police, SES, Ambulance and Fire. Students 
witnessed mock accidents, rescue and the consequences of poor decision making 
when driving a vehicle. They were also able to experience driving simulations 
wearing virtual glasses. From all accounts the students gained a lot from the 
experience.  
 

 
 
Murray Life Adventures at Torrumbarry 
Mr Hay, Mr Webb, Jodi and I ventured to Murray Life Adventures at Torrumbarry to get a feel and experience 
this new school camp recently. We are very excited to offer this camp as a one day experience for our Year 7 
cohort next year when they will attend on the 4th February. At this terrific adventure camp, the students will 
participate in team building activities and individual challenges. It is an opportunity for students to get to know 
each other and staff, giving them a great start to their high school journey. We are most grateful to the Finley 
Rotary Club for their donation of $1000 and the school P & C who will fund the camp ensuring every student 
can attend at no charge. 
 
Orientation Day  
Orientation Day was held on Tuesday and we welcome all our year 7 2022 students. At this stage we have 
approximately 60 students from 9 feeder schools. A big thank you to Jodi Brown and Gary Webb for their 
organisation and the support of all those teachers taking a group. 
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Numeracy project 
Miss Walker and Mrs Bird recently presented to nine high 
Schools across NSW on the strategic support and 
implementation strategies to improve numeracy at Finley High 
School. I will sound very biased here but they did an 
outstanding job and I thought they were by far the best 
presenters. The work they have implemented has been 
outstanding and I am most grateful for their efforts and we are 
already seeing improvements in the students learning 
outcomes. 
 

Jeff Ward, Principal 

 
Work Experience 
Year 10 students are enjoying five days of Work Experience this week. 
As always- a huge thank you to local businesses who take on our students at this very busy time.  For the 
students it is a great opportunity to experience whether this occupation is for you or...... not for you! 
Jenny Philpot 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
In Year 10, every student has to do at least 2 work placements for work experience. But 
this year I thought outside the box whether it was doing something people thought 
was disgusting or even just doing something people thought was strange. During my 
second week of work experience I decided to take a new path by helping students as a 
Math teacher with Miss Bower. The first day I started I got introduced as Miss Pyle and 
had no clue what I was doing. After a few days of getting to know what it is like to be a 
teacher, I understand now, what it’s like to be a teacher. Towards the end of the year, as 
we (the students, start to wind down) teachers are swamped with paperwork, reports 
and planning for the following year. Before starting I thought that the teachers worked 
from 8:50 am - 3:20 pm but I have now come to realize they come in early, some as 
early as 7:20am, they stay behind until 4:30pm, to prepare lessons, marking tests or 
complete paperwork. They also give up their planning periods (time off from teaching) 
to help students with their work and assessments. I now have a new appreciation for 
what our teachers do, and I just want to say THANK YOU. Dakota Pyle. 
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Year 6 Orientation Day 
"I had a great day and I've already made some 
friends for next year!". 

“Yesterday we went to our orientation day at Finley High 
School and I enjoyed making new friends. I also really 
liked watching the Year 7 & 8 students performing plays”. 

 

“The best part of my day at Finley High 
School orientation was doing the scavenger 
hunt. We had to go around the school finding 
things and people”. 

 
“I had a great 
day at Finley High School especially 
making Chocolate Truffles in cooking 
with Miss Treacy”. 
 
“I enjoyed going to the high school for 
orientation and loved the canteen. I bought an icy pole”. 
 
“The principal Mr Ward was in the Navy, and the AG plot has a cat!” 

Year 11 Biology – Detecting DNA 

Year 7 LOTE 
Year 7 LOTE Role Plays - French 
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Agriculture 
Agriculture students were fortunate to assist with the annual sheep AI at Jerilderie. 
We are incredibly fortunate to have David and Rozy Kennett and Rayleigh Yelland 
of Genstock give their time and services to the school. This allows use to use 
genetically superior rams from leading breeders in Australia. Our 26 ewes were 
joined with semen from the Hillden Poll Dorset stud owned by the Frost family and 
from Rod Frohling of the Hovell and Aberdeen Poll Dorset studs. We look forward 
to seeing progeny hit the ground in April and, fingers crossed, taking them to 
shows in 2022. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Thank You from the Ag Plot… 
We are extremely thankful to all of these people who have supported the Agriculture program, providing the 
school with stockfeed which enables us to keep the numbers of stock we have at school. 
Steven Chellew cut the paddocks belonging to Roger Sutton and Sean McAuliffe. They allowed a crop to be 
sown there by Russell Anderson in the autumn so we could cut hay on it this spring. Scott Isedale and Steven 
Chellew baled 150 bales of hay. Noel A'Vard has been 
invaluable, helping to find properties where the school can 
source hay from. 
Earlier this month, Russell Anderson baled 158 bales of oaten 
hay on Peter Horneman's property. Allan Callaghan assisted 
Peter with the carting of the hay. 
 

 

Canteen Roster & Community News  
 

CANTEEN & UNIFORM SHOP 
Contact  - 0473 946 683 

November   December   The Canteen/Uniform Shop is open from     
29  K.Arnold     6        8.30am – 2.30pm Monday to Friday 
30  M.Kleinschmidt  7  P.Neessen        
1    G.Ferguson            8  A.Johnson   If you cannot fill your rostered day or you 
2          9      swap please notify the canteen on the 

3   C.Lawton               10 W.Doolan   phone number above. Thank you. 
 

 Finley High School Uniform Shop will be open for purchasing of uniforms on:  

• Monday 13th December 8.30am – 2.30pm 

• Tuesday 14th December 8.30am – 2.30pm 

• Wednesday 15th December 8.30am – 2.30pm 

• Thursday 16th December 8.30am – 2.30pm 

• Friday 28th January 9am – 1pm 

• Monday 31st January 9am – 1pm 
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Year 9 English  
. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      By Destanee Miaoudis 
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Year 9 Poems 
By Alison Kleinschmidt 

          By Jasmine Burke 
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By Sophie O’Donnell 
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